
Are You Graduating?   
 

Notify the church office if you are  

graduating, and the name of the  

high school or college.  

Graduates will be recognized on June 11th. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Wonderful Wednesdays will combine a  

Vacation Bible School approach with Bible 

Study and Worship, for people of all ages!  

Join us  at 6:00 P.M. 

June 28th, July 12th, and 26th,  

August 9th and 23rd. 
(See Pastor’s Corner , page 2 for more information) 

 

 

                                                   

 
 

    June 18th 
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Summer Worship Times 
 

May 28th and June 4th  
One worship service at 10:00 only. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Grilled meat, beverages and table ware  
will be provided.    

Bring a dish to share and your own lawn chair.   
In case of rain all activities will be held inside. 

 
Summer Worship Schedule 

 

9:00 A.M. (Traditional) 
11:00 A.M. (Contemporary) 

 
Annual Congregational Meeting 

Election of Officers 
Sunday, June 11th at 12:15 P.M. 

Mission Statement 
 

Amazing Grace Lutheran Church exists to fulfill God's call.  We believe God calls  
each ministry of the church to develop opportunities for all members to experience  

the Love of Jesus and to reach out and share it with those yearning  
for greater spirituality and meaning in their lives. 

June 4th 
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Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 

 I can't wait for WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS this Summer! As we look forward to 'Splashing' into God's Kingdom 
with people of ALL ages on Wednesday evenings, I want to share with you why I am so excited for this wonderful        
adventure!  
 As a continuation of Faith Formation during the school year, we will SPLASH into the summer with gusto. God 
has compelled the Faith Formation Team, to re-think how we do Vacation Bible School during the summer and they 
have had the innovative spirit to dream about something for ALL AGES! YAHOO!  
 This summer we will designate five Wednesday evenings to learning across the generations.  
Cross-generational Faith Formation (AKA- faithful biblical learning for ALL AGES!) is not some strange idea out of the 
blue, this is the pedagogy of theological education. This approach is the vital way of faith formation across the board 
and across the Church universal. With this move toward innovative faith formation, we are thrilled to invite our         
congregation and community of faith to reach out, invite your friends and engage in a summer of fun with water-
themed biblical learning. This opportunity will create community, offer faithful learning and conversation for people 
from birth on up.  
 There will always be a service component to our time together. This year, as the need for clean water and    
justice is still very real for our sisters and brothers in Flint, we will be collecting water bottles, money and we will me 
making cards of care for our family in Flint at Salem Lutheran Church. This congregation has become the center of caring 
for the community and we have promised to help too. So we will! What better way to celebrate the gift of water, by  
giving the water to those who desperately need it!  
 We will gather all together to enjoy a meal, then engage cross-generations in reading the same biblical story 
together, then we will break out into various age groups for age-designed experiences. Young ones will enjoy Art,      
Science and Games to really dive into the biblical stories. With help from our older youth and young adults we will     
create fun relationships and creative ways to engage the Bible! Adults will be invited to join me for faithful Bible Study 
and conversation around the biblical narrative.  
 

Here is what we will gather to enjoy together...... 
THE CREATION STORY + MOSES AND THE PARTING OF THE RED SEA + WOMAN AT THE WELL 
 BAPTISM OF JESUS AND JOHN THE BAPTIST- WATER FUN DAY! + CALMING OF THE STORMS: JONAH & JESUS  
  

 As we gather back together in the Sanctuary, at 7:30pm, we will enjoy a relaxed, family-friendly, interactive 
worship experience with engaging 'camp-style' songs. You will be encouraged to dance, play and be free as God wishes 
us to be! We will share communion in new and creative ways that keep our focus on God's presence in the Holy          
Eucharist and we will pray and experience the Holy Spirit in amazing ways. This worship experience will offer a mid-
week opportunity to reinvigorate your faith and fill you with the Holy Spirit as you finish out the week. I hope you will 
ALL join us as we SPLASH into God's Kingdom this summer and celebrate the gift of water with WONDERFUL       
WEDNESDAYS - WATER & THE WORD!  
Peace +   
Pastor Greer  

“If anyone is thirsty, let them come to me and drink.” 

John 7:37-38 
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Several items have been donated to Amazing Grace such as walkers, canes, wheelchair, foam cushion to 

elevate foot, bedside commode, if you need to borrow any of these items see Denise in the church office. 

 
News and Upcoming Events from  

Parish Health Ministry 
 
 

Once again we will be offering blood pressure screenings at the church. Next event will be Sunday June 

4th after service. There will only one service that day and it will be the Annual Outdoor Service at 10:00 

a.m. (weather permitting). Screenings will be in the Narthex following the service. Many thanks to: Lou 

Ann Bishop, Sheila Roberts and Deanna Robinson for doing this service for us. We are also trying to 

plan these screenings for once a month in the future. More information will be available when they are 

scheduled. Stay tuned.  

 

Next up is a Fun Family Fellowship Bike Ride at Stoney Creek Metro Park. This will 

be happening on June 11th.  Following the 11:00 service there will be a congregation-

al meeting, approximately 30 minutes. Then we will head on out to Stoney for a casu-

al ride. Feel free to pack a picnic lunch for you and yours and we will make plans to 

break bread together at the park. Stoney Creek is about 15 miles and about a 30  

minute drive from the church. Entry fee to get into the park is $10 per vehicle so let’s 

carpool from the church to save costs. Bike rental is also available at the park for $7 

per hour at Eastwood Beach.  That’s where we will be meeting up to start riding. Rid-

ers are encouraged to wear helmets but it is not required. If you need a ride or would 

like to share a ride, or if you need directions or a map, contact Pete Fisher. We can 

also help transport your bike if we get enough advance notice. So don’t delay, call 

today.  

 

 

 

If you have an idea for an outing supporting the health and well being of our congregation and commu-

nity or if you are interested in becoming a member of the Parish Health Ministry please contact Pete 

Fisher or call the church office. 

 

3 John 1:2 

Beloved, I pray that all may go well with you and that you may be in good health, just as it is well with 

your soul. 
 

 

https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=3%20John+1:2&version=NRSV


Ministry Members 

Worship Ministry  
 

Chair - Denise Rodi 

Council   Liaison - Nancy  

Engalan 

Ministry Members 
 

 Julie Ambris 

 Pete Fisher 

 Angela Kenmuir 

 Barb Potter 

 Rosilyn Stearnes-Brown 

 Betty Jean Switzer 

 Pastor Greer 

 

Stewardship Ministry 
 

Chair - Laura Jewell  

Council  Liaison - Laura Jewell  

Ministry Members 

 Ken Jewell 

 Judi MacCosh 

 Sheila Roberts 

 

Property Ministry 
 

Chair - Lisa LaBarge 

Council  Liaison - Lisa LaBarge 

Ministry Members 

 George Gerios 

 Jean Gerios 

 Margarete Kammer 

 Bob Potter 

 Jim Roberts 

 Keith Williams 

 Mark Wisniewski 

 Earl Wright 

 

Service Ministry 
 

Chair -  

Council  Liaison -  

Ministry Members 
 Kozay Bates 

 Colleen Chmelko 

 Cathy Jarvis 

 Winnie McDonald 

 Mary Ann Masch 

 Joan Shelby 

 Tammy Wenzel 

All Ministry Night 

Tuesday, June 6th at 7 PM  

Council Meeting 

Tuesday, June 20th at 7 PM  

Witness Ministry 
 

Chair -  

Council  - Kristin  MacPhee 

Ministry Members 

 Mary Haller 

 Marilyn McQueen 

 Barb Westerberg 

 

Learning Ministry 
 

Chair & Nursery Coordinator  

Cindy Lohr 

Council  - Matthew Jewell 

Pastoral Advisor – Pastor Greer 

Confirmation Liaison - 

Julie Ambris  

Communications - 

Sherri Loweke  

VBS Volunteer - Joan Jenkins 

Ministry Members 

 Pete & Joanne Fisher 

 Terri Gilbert 

 Doug Johnson 

 Sheila Roberts 

 DeAnna Robinson 
 

LIGHT Youth Team 
 

Liaison - Kara Miller 

 Noah Miller 

 Pastor Greer 

 

Finance Ministry 
 

Chair - Ken Jewell 

Council Liaison - Matthew  

Mazurek 

Co-Treasurer - Keith Williams 

Co-Treasurer - Terri Gilbert  

Financial  Secretary -  Ken  

Jewell 

Ministry Members 

 Lisa LaBarge 

 

Church Officers 
 

President Debbie Alsaiyad 

Vice Pres.  Kathie Bair 

Secretary Cheryl Whiteman 

Co-Treasurers  Keith Williams 

  Terri Gilbert 

Council Members 

  Nancy Engalan 

  Laura Jewell 

  Matthew Jewell 

  Lisa LaBarge 

  Kristin MacPhee 
  Matt Mazurek 
 

Parish Health Ministry 
 

 LouAnn Bishop 

 Pete Fisher 
 

Mutual Ministry 
 

 Kathie Bair 

 Ken Jewell (consultant) 

 Kevin Liske 

 Jim Williamson 

 Pastor Greer 
 

Watch For Your Weekly  

E-Mail  Updates 
 

On Tuesdays e-mails are sent 

through Constant Contact with  

updates of activities and worship 

times at Amazing Grace for the 

current week.  Please take a look at 

it to keep informed. If you are not 

receiving it, let Denise know. 
 

If you have a concern you would 

like addressed at a council meeting 

or a ministry meeting please con-

tact Debbie Alsaiyad (council) or 

the ministry chairperson (listed on 

this page) to have it added to the 

agenda. 

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday 
10:00 AM – 4:00 PM 
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Book Club 
 

Thursday, June 8th at 

7:00 P.M.  The book is “Arsenic 

with Austen” by Katherine Bolger 

Hyde.  Hostess: Ann Brilliant. 

 
Movie Monday June 19th  
  

Come and watch “Secret in Their 

Eyes” with Julia Roberts and  

Nicole Kidman in the Learning 

Center. Lunch served at 12:30 

P.M.  This will be the last movie 

until September. 
 

 

 

 

Mondays at 7:00 PM. Drop in $5.00. 

 

Rubino’s Road Test 
 
 

Call (586)795-3399 to schedule a 

road test in our parking lot. 

 
Euchre/Pinochle/

Game Night  
 

Join us the first & 

third Friday of each 

month, the June dates are the 2nd 

and 16th at 7:00 P.M.  Bring a 

snack to share.  

 
Recycling 
 

Bring: Mail, Newspapers, Cata-

logs, Magazines, paper, and place 

them in the Abitibi Paper Retriever 

bin at the back of the parking lot. 
 

We are still collecting  
 

 unwanted eyeglasses  

 cell phones 

 rinsed pop cans/bottles, put 

them in the designated box in 

the Learning Center.  The mon-

ey will purchase Bibles for new 

members & Sunday school 

 used ink cartridges (the church 

gets $2.00 per cartridge which 

will help with office expenses 

we can recycle 20 per month. 

That’s $40 each month the 

church saves! 

 canned goods for Holy Cross 

and Mt. Calvary for their food 

pantry (place canned goods in 

the basket in the Narthex). 

 Target, Meijer, Kroger gift 

cards for people in need.  

Please give them to Pastor 

Greer for distribution.  
 

Thank you for your support!  
 

The Yum Yum Club 
 

Join us for fun and fellowship as 

we dine with fellow members of 

Amazing Grace. All ages welcome! 
 

Sunday, June 25th at 1:00 P.M. 

Masters Restaurant 

13 Mile, west of Dequindre 
 

Sunday, July 30th at 1:00 P.M. 

Olive Garden 

30600 Van Dyke, Warren 
 

If you are planning on attending or 

need directions call the church   

office 4 days prior to the dinner.   

Ideas for future restaurants are  

welcome! 

Alzheimer/Dementia 

Support Group 
 

Meetings are in the Narthex on the 

second Tuesday of each month, the 

next date is June 13th at 7:00 PM. 
 

Dysfunctional Families Group  
 

Meetings are in the Learning Center 

on Wednesdays at 7:30 P.M.   
 

They are under the umbrella of 

Adult Children of Alcoholics but 

changed the name to Dysfunctional 

Families Group.  All 12 Step 

Groups are direct descendants of 

Alcoholics Anonymous...the 

granddaddy. 
 

L.S.S.M. English Class 
 

Lutheran Social Services of Mich. 

(LSSM) holds English as a Second 

Language class in the Learning 

Center Monday - Thursday from  

9 A.M. - 11:30 A.M.  
 

Social Hall Use for Members  
 

Effective Immediately 
 

 To reserve the Social Hall 

for a private event, please 

contact Denise in the church 

office to set the date on the 

church calendar. There is a 

minimum donation of $50 at 

time of reservation.   

 The member making the 

request must be present at 

the event. 

 All items in the Social Hall 

used in the event must be  

returned to the proper 

storage place. (table, chairs, 

etc.), and all food items and 

decorations taken home  

 All kitchen items used must 

be cleaned and returned to 

the proper storage area. 

 All trash cans are to be 

emptied and trash removed 

from the building.  

Service to Others 
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Grace Notes 

The deadline for submitting 

announcements for the Sunday 

“Grace Notes” is by 11:00 AM  

each Tuesday. 

Faith In Life 

June Birthdays 
 

Lou Ann Bishop 1 

Angie Boccaccio 3 

Terri Gilbert   4 

Larry Gentry  4 

Ann Brilliant  5 

Brandi Lavely  5 

Leonardo Trysh  9 

Jim Roberts  10 

Josephine Kenmuir 12 

Dorian Staff  12 

Kozay Bates  15 

Mary Thornton  18 

Rhode Snyder  20 

Kristi Terry  22 

Emily Barrells  25 

Gail Williams  25 

Mark Broadwell  27 

Joan Jenkins  29 

Brent Lambrix  29 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Online Giving  
A convenient alternative to writing 

checks If you’re writing checks and 

preparing envelopes every week, you 

may find it more convenient to give 

online. In a few short minutes, you 

can make a one-time gift or set up a 

donation that will process automati-

cally on a recurring basis. Recurring 

donations are convenient and provide 

our church with much needed con-

sistent support throughout the year. 

To give online, visit our church’s 

website at aglc-warren.org, locate the 

online giving link (top menu bar) to 

donate. 
 

Secure donation services are provided 

by Vanco Services, LLC.  Vanco pro-

cesses electronic donations for more 

than 15,000 churches and nonprofit 

organizations. The Simply Giving® 

Program endorsed by Thrivent Feder-

al Credit Union is operated by Vanco 

Services. SimplyGiving® is a regis-

tered trademark of Thrivent Financial 

for Lutherans. Thrivent Federal Cred-

it Union assumes no responsibility 

for the products and services offered 

by Vanco Services under the Simply 

Giving® Program.  
 

Simply Giving offering cards avail-

able on the welcome table in the 

Narthex for online givers to place 

in the offering plate.  

 

Gluten Free Wafers  
 

Available for those who are gluten 

intolerant.  Go to Pastor’s line to   

receive an individually wrapped    

wafer. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

God has two dwellings 

one in Heaven 

and the other 

in a thankful heart 
 

Amazing Grace Church, 
 

Thank you for your generous dona-

tions of food to the Mt. Calvary food 

bank.  It has helped to add variety to 

our food orders.  It is always nice to 

be able to add a  little extra to a 

household’s food.  We are truly 

blessed to have friends like you help 

support our efforts to help others. 
 

May you be enjoying the Lord’s 

blessings as He has blessed our 

church efforts. 
 

Nancy,  

Mt. Calvary Community Center  
 

 

Coffee Hour Hosts 
 

If you are interested 

in serving coffee  

after worship please 

contact the church 

office. 
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Shopping? Amazing Grace 

gets the rewards when you 

shop at   Kroger  
 

To sign up go to their web page 

www.krogercommunityrewards.com. 
 

Just scan your card each time you 

shop at Kroger. They send Amazing 

Grace a check every 3 months. We 

have 21 households who shop at 

Kroger and swipe their card.   
 

Amazon Smile 
 

If you are shopping at Amazon go 

to our web page click “Give Back”, 

click on the yellow box “Get Start-

ed” or use this web link for pur-

chases and AGLC receives 5%: 

http://smile.amazon.com/ch/38-

3381697.  
 

Save 10% At These Local 

Businesses! 

Northern TV and Vacuum 
 

Located on John R. in Mad. Hgts.  

Just bring in the ad found on the 

bulletin board in the main hallway. 
 

Eat at Cozy Cabin 
 

2129 E. 12 Mile Road, Warren (east 

of Dequindre),  Tell them you are 

from Amazing Grace and  

receive 10% off your food order. 

Mission of WELCA 
 

To mobilize women to act boldly 
on their faith in Jesus Christ.  To 
love one another as God has loved 
and forgiven us. 
 
 
 
 

Bible Study 
 

Tuesday, June 13th at Noon 

Topic: “All Anew/Ready Or Not 

Say Goodbye To Nice” 

Bring your sandwich.  Dessert    

provided.   

Hostess: WELCA  
 

 

WELCA Willing Workers  
 

Will resume in September 
 
Have a safe and happy summer!  
 

Remember these words: 
 

Friends 
 

When good friends walk beside us 

on the trails that we must keep 

our burdens seem less heavy 

and the hills are not so steep 

the weary miles pass swiftly 

taken in joyous stride 

and all the world seems brighter 

when friends walk by outside 
 

In God's Service 

_ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ _ 

 

 
 

WELCA  (Women of the Evangel-

ical Lutheran Church of America) 
 

President Sherri Switzer 

Vice Pres. Barb Westerberg 

Secretary Mary Haller 

Treasurer Marilyn McQueen 

Action (WWW) Sherri Switzer 

    Millie Ziemann 

Growth  Terri Gilbert 

Community  Barb Jetmore 

Faith In Life 

We are a “heart-filled” group of 

warm and wonderful Christian 

women of Amazing Grace.   
 

If you are participating in the 

“Secret Sister”, program, remem-

ber to keep your “Secret Sister” in 

prayer, and send her a card, occa-

sionally, leave “small surprises” on 

the coat rack in the hallway at 

church to let her know you are 

thinking of her.  It is a special  

feeling to know you are being 

thought about and prayed for by 

your “Secret Sister”.   
 

Our next social activity is Thurs., 

June 8th at 7:00 P.M. Bring a snack 

to share.  
 

Saturday, June 24th at 11:00 A.M. 

join us for a pot luck lunch at 

Laura Jewell’s home. Bring a dish 

to share and we will have our Se-

cret  sister reveal!  If you can not 

attend and would like a Secret Sis-

ter for June -December get a sheet 

to fill out from Denise. 
 

Blessing Bags 
 

At Family Sunday School May 7th 

we made over 50 “blessing bags” 

for our members to distribute to 

people on the “streets”.  These bags 

include, snacks, hand warmers, 

tooth brushes/paste, combs, soap, 

bus ticket, hand wipes, kleenex 

hand lotion. etc. (all small sizes).   
 

Pete Fisher gave one to a man 

named Clayton, who recently had 

his bike and “stuff” stolen, at 696 

service drive and Groesbeck. 

Ministry In Action 
Newsletter 

Submissions 
 

Please e-mail your 
information/articles no later than 

the 15th of each month to  
Denise Rodi at 

aglcwarren@gmail.com 
 

Written information may be 
submitted in the newsletter box 

in the work room. 
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Pray for… 
 

Please remember to keep in 

your prayers these members 

and friends of Amazing Grace 
 

Roy Burgess, Debbie Emmons,  

Dorothy Greenstrand, Barb Jetmore,  

Tony Mazurek, Barb & Bob Potter, 

Jim Roberts, Betty Jean Switzer, Art 

& Doris Toellner, Vera Vroman.  
 

Communion Visitation  

Ministry  
 

Please contact the church office or 

Pastor Greer for a visit. 
 

Julie Ambris, Debbie Alsaiyad,  

Colleen Chmelko, Nancy Engalan, 

Terri Gilbert, Laura Jewell,  

Matthew Jewell, Mike Martinson, 

Denise Rodi, Joan Shelby,  

Mary Stevick, Earl Wright 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Everyone at Amazing Grace, 

 

I really do appreciate your kindness.  

The blanket is beautiful, and more 

important all the kind thoughts from 

you and mostly the prayers.  I am I 

good hands.  God is taking care of 

me.  I am through with 3 chemo 

treatments so far.  Doing OK but 

little tired.   

 

With God’s love and everyone's 

prayer I will get through this. 

 

Love you all, 

Mary Zaleweski 

Owner of Gerald’s Florist 

 

Prayer Chain Ministry 
 

Our Prayer Chain Ministry is 

here for you.  If you have an 

immediate prayer concern and 

would like our team members to 

pray for you or your loved one, 

please call the church office or 

one of our team members.  Once 

the prayer chain has been activat-

ed, the first person calls a team 

member, who calls the next team 

member, who calls the next team 

member…you get the idea!  

Within a very short time, our 

whole team is praying for you.  

As Christians, we pray with ab-

solute confidence that God hears 

all of our prayers.  We are here 

for you whenever you need us. 

 
 

 Debbie Alsaiyad 

 Janet Broadwell 

 Barb Jetmore 

 Laura Jewell 

 Margarete Kammer 

 Judy MacCosh 

 Rochelle Mazurek 

 Marilyn McQueen 

 Judy Sutherland 

 Barb Westerberg 

 Mark Wisniewski 
 

All are welcome to join the  

Prayer Chain Ministry.  Prayer is 

such a vital part of our faith and 

we can all pray.  
 

 

 

Prayer Blanket Ministry 
 

Comfort, comfort my people,  

says your God. 

Speak tenderly to Jerusalem, 

and proclaim to her 

that her hard service has  

been completed, 

that her sin has been paid for, 

that she has received from the 

LORD’s hand 

double for all her sins. 
 

Isaiah 40: 1,2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Prayer Blanket Ministry 

makes prayers real to those who 

are having surgery or who are suf-

fering serious illness or infirmity 

or any other struggle in life.  

Brought together into each blanket 

is the gift of prayer: the symbol of 

faith in God and in His power to 

comfort, strengthen and heal.  This 

ministry began in April 2006, and 

as of  May 19, 2017 253 

blankets have been made. 
 

Prayer blanket request forms are 

found in the attendance books.  To 

request a blanket for a member of 

Amazing Grace who is in the hos-

pital or seriously ill, fill one out 

and place it in the offering plate, or 

contact Denise Rodi. 

 

Power of Prayer 
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September 6th and 13th 
Mark Kaifesh, Joan Shelby, Bill Shelby 
September 20th and 27th 
Dick Aurand 
October 4 
Barb Jetmore, Judy Sutherland, Earl Wright 
 

Bulletin Folders 
 

Sept. 3 - Colleen Chmelko, Joan Shelby  

Sept. 10 - Earl Wright 

Sept. 17 - Barb Jetmore, Earl Wright 

Sept. 24 - Newsletter Crew (salad bar) 

Oct. 1 - Mary Ann Masch, Doris Toellner 

Oct. 8 - Barb Jetmore, Loraine Siess 

Oct. 15 - Colleen Chmelko, Joan Shelby  

Oct. 22 - Newsletter Crew (out to lunch) 

Sept. 29 - Earl Wright 
 

Newsletter Staff 
 

Editors - Rick Biernat, Denise Rodi 

Proof Reader-  Colleen Chmelko 

Newsletter Crew -  Colleen Chmelko, Margarete 

Kammer, Mary Ann Masch, Gloria Noble, Joan 

Shelby, Loraine Siess, Doris Toellner 
 

Staff 
 

Pastor                  Greer Cherney Johnson 
 

Secretary         Denise Rodi 
 

Volunteer Nurse      Janet Broadwell 
 

Music Staff         Emily Asbury, Christian Avila, 

                      Kathy Brinker, Alex Broadwell,     

                                  Greg Broadwell,  Alison  

          Buckman, Grant  Honsowetz,   

                                  Gwen MacPhee, Drew Miller, 

          Erik Miller, Noah Miller, Gary 

          Jones, Rococo Popliarski 

Choir Director         Rosilyn Stearnes-Brown 

Volunteer Vocalists Mark Broadwell, Pete Fisher, 

          Matthew Jewell, Sheila Roberts, 

          DeAnna Robinson 
 

Custodian         Randy Broadwell, MISD job 

          site  training program for   

                      autistic impaired students,                  

          Lamphere Center Job Training 

 

Servants 

Usher Teams 
 
  

                          June 4 

        10:00 Worship Only (Outdoor) 
  

Colleen Chmelko Mark Kaifesh 

Mary Ann Masch Angela & Wally Kenmuir 

Bob Potter  Jack Kenmuir 

Mackenzie Robinson Pierce & Cassidy Morse 

   Bill & Destinie Shelby 
 

  9:00        11:00 
  

  June 11 

 

Mike Martinson  Lisa LaBarge 

Earl Wright  Mike Lohr 

   Jim Roberts 

   Mark Wisniewski 

 

  June 18 
 

Mackenzie Robinson Tom & Joey Jenkins 

Jim Williamson  Ken & Matthew Jewell 

Georgette Williamson Ben, John  & Rob Sawyer 

 

  June 25  

                 
 

Lucimar Turner  Angie & Alex Boccaccio 

Earl Wright  Mike Martinson 

   Bob & Jean Regan 

   Jacob Seeburger 
 

 

Altar Guild 
 

June   Jean Beavers, Terri Gilbert 

July   Sheila Roberts, DeAnna Robinson 

 
 

Visitor Hospitality 
 

Cookie Runners deliver a plate of cookies and a church 

newsletter to first time visitors.  Please help by baking or 

delivering  home made cookies. See Denise Rodi. 
 

June 4   Mary & Stan Haller  

June 11  Pete Fisher 

June 18  Jack Kenmuir 

June 25  Needed 

 

Offering Counters 
 

June 4th and June 11th 
Dick Aurand, Mark Kaifesh, Joan Shelby 
 

June 18th and June 25th 

Terri Gilbert, Judy Sutherland, Earl Wright 
 

Bulletin Folders  
 

June 1 - Colleen Chmelko, Joan Shelby  
June 8 - Mary Thornton, Jeanne Weiderman 

June 15 - Angelo Rodi, Earl Wright  
June 22 - Newsletter Crew (out to lunch) 
June 29 - Mary Ann Masch 
July 6 -  Jean Regan, Mary Stevick  
July 13 - Colleen Chmelko, Joan Shelby  
July 20 - Mary Thornton, Jeanne Weiderman 
July 27 - Newsletter Crew (pizza lunch) 
 

Newsletter Staff 
 

Editor - Denise Rodi 

Proof Reader-  Colleen Chmelko 

Newsletter Crew -  Colleen Chmelko, Margarete 

Kammer, Mary Ann Masch, Joan Shelby, Mary Stevick, 

Mary Thornton, Doris Toellner, Jeannie Weiderman 
 

Staff 
 

Pastor        Greer Cherney Johnson 
 

Secretary Denise Rodi 
 

Music Staff Christian Avila, Kathy Brinker,  

  Alison Buckman, Gary Jones, Genna 

  MacPhee, Gwen MacPhee,   

          Drew Miller,  Erik Miller, Noah  

          Miller, Rocco Popielarski  

Choir Director Rosilyn Stearnes-Brown 

Choir   Peter Fisher, Cathy Jarvis, Mackenzi & 

  Haidyn Kline, Marilyn McQueen, Tom 

  Pesamoska, Wally Ponican, Barb 

  Potter, Sheila Roberts, DeAnna  

        & Mackenzie Robinson, Dorian & 

  Lucille Staff, Barb Westerberg, Tammy    

              Wenzel  

Volunteer  Pete Fisher, Matthew Jewell,  

Vocalists  Jeanne Yasso 

Custodian Matthew Jewell,  

  MISD job site training program for a

  Autistic impaired students,  

  Lamphere Center Job Training 
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Confirmation  Corner 

 

What a JOY to be a BLESSING and to be BLESSED.  This is what we gave one another and received in 

Confirmation class this past year. 

 

The growing relationships we have with each other.  All of us always looking forward to time we spend 

sharing and learning.  Trying to grasp an understanding of how much we are loved, accepted and valued by 

God Our father.  A deeper insight into what Jesus has done for us in his death and resurrection. 

 

A faith grounded in God’s grace, mercy and our Lutheran heritage.  This is the 500th year of the 

Reformation. 

 

God willing, we are planning and hoping to get together sometime this summer.  To “hang out”, “hook up” 

and to share “Summer Cross Road” experiences in Our Walk of Faith, and serving God and one another (and 

others we meet along our journey). 

 

In God’s Love and Peace, 

 

Pastor Greer and Julie Ambris 
 

 

 

Men of Grace Chili Cook Of Update 
 

On May 7th approximately 80 people attended the 8th Annual Men of Grace Chili Cook Off.  Eleven 

different chilies were entered.  The Best Tasting award went to Kevin Liske and Most Unique was won by 

Dan Lambrix.  There were also several awesome desserts and fresh fruit provided by other Amazing Grace 

members to supplement all the great chili.  Mike Martinson was the winner of the Detroit Tigers themed 

raffle basket.  Between raffle ticket sales and free will offerings, $316 was raised to offset the cost of the 

event and help pay for the transportation to the annual Men of Grace Detroit Tigers game on August 19th. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The annual Men of Grace Detroit Tigers game will be on Saturday, August 19th,, against the Los Angeles 

Dodgers.  This year the game has a unique starting time of 4:05 PM.  There are 60 seats reserved in the 

Mezzanine, Section 218, and we have also contracted luxury coach transportation from Trinity 

Transportation again.  Keep an eye on your Grace Notes and the bulletin board for more information and the 

signup sheet.  The cost is expected to be $36 per person or less, depending on whether we can organize any 

additional fund raising activities to help offset the cost of the transportation. 

Page 10           Amazing Grace Lutheran Church 



Ministry 

Page 11 Sharing the awesome love of Jesus  

Don’t Forget about our Nursery 

The AGLC nursery is available for in-

fants and toddlers during Faith For-

mation meetings the first Sunday of eve-

ry month, and will remain open during 

summer worship services as well. If you 

have any questions about our nursery or 

would like to volunteer, please contact 

Cindy Lohr. 

Recently Installed  

Courtyard Bricks 
 

CAROL IDA SPERRY 

LOVING MOTHER, 

GRANDMOTHER 

AND FRIEND 

4/4/28 – 2/12/17 
 

2017 

JOAN 

SHELBY 
 

2017 

RACHEL 

ALSAIYAD 
 

THELMA WITHEY 

AT PEACE 

1922 – 2017 
 

IN LOVING MEMORY 

FRED SIESS 

1927 - 2000 

LORAINE SIESS 

1928 - 2016 

FAITHFUL SERVANTS 
 

LOVING MEMORY 

CYNTHIA M GOOD 

1954-2016 

Rummage/Bake Sale 
 

Thursday, July 20th 

Friday, July 21st 

Saturday, July 22nd 

from 9:00 A.M. - 4:00 P.M. 
 

Drop off items, clean and in good working condition (no picture 

tube tv’s or computers): 

 

 Sunday, July 9th until 12:30 P.M. 

 Tuesday, July 11th 6:30 P.M. - 8:30 P.M. 

 Wednesday, July 12th 6:30 P.M.- 8:30 P.M. 

 Thursday,  July 13th 11:00 A.M. - 2:00 P.M. and 6:00 P.M. -  

8:00 P.M. 

 Sunday, July 16th drop off and set up after worship 

 
 

Team Leaders 
 

Advertising/Promotion: Lisa LaBarge, Kristin MacPhee 

Bake Sale: Kathie Bair, Laura Jewell 

Clothing: Terri Gilbert, Barb Westerberg 

Donations/Drop Off: Debbie Alsaiyad 

Set Up/Clean Up: Matthew Jewell, Mark Wisniewski 

Check out the new Amazing Grace web site 

www.aglc-warren.org. It was created by 

Melanie Meyers, Pastor Greer and Keith 

Williams!  Thank you! 



A Letter to the People Who Serve 

 

June 2017 

 

Amazing Grace Lutheran Church 

29860 Dequindre Road 

Warren, MI 48092 

MINISTRIES IN ACTION 

 

 

 

Sunday Worship Services 
 

 

9:00 AM (traditional) 

11:00 AM (contemporary) 

One worship service at 10:00 A.M. only 

May 28th and June 4th 

 
 

 

Amazing Grace is Wheelchair Accessible 

Phone   586-751-7750 

E-mail  aglcwarren@gmail.com 

Website  www.aglc-warren.org 

Pastor Greer Cherney Johnson - pastorgreeraglc@gmail.com 


